
Edgewood Borough Council 

Council Action Notes (CAN) 

A Public Hearing was held on the Proposed 2013 budget from 7:00pm to 8:00pm.   No members of the public came forth 

with comment.  The budget was reviewed and discussed.  

December 17, 2012 

During the Borough Council meeting on December 17, 2012 the following actions were taken: 

The Mayor proclaimed the lifting the Borough Parking restrictions from December 21, 2012 through January 3, 2013. 

1. A motion passed to pay bills for goods and services for the Borough from the General Fund in the amount of 

$70,051.87 and $111,039.78 from the Sewer Fund. 

2. A motion was passed to adopt the Proposed 2013 General Budget, Sewer Budget and Liquid Fuels Budget.   The 

Budget is a balanced budget.    Once the County certifies the Borough Real Estate taxable value, a millage rate 

will be set that is revenue neutral for the Borough. 

3. A motion was passed to accept a 3 year contract with Maher Duessel per terms and conditions of the proposal 

dated December 5, 2012.  The DCED auditing format will be used.  

4. A motion was passed for agreement on a settlement and mutual release between the Borough and Cendeco 

regarding Parcel D.   

5. A motion was passed to re­advertise sale of Parcel D. 

6. Resolution 2012­35 regarding a 3% raise for non­union Borough employees was adopted. 

7. Resolution 2012­36 setting 2013 meeting dates for the Borough Council and commissions was adopted. 

8. Resolution 2012­37 was made and adopted approving the Tax Anticipation Note (TAN) of $350,000 at an 

interest rate of 1.8% from First Commonwealth Bank.  

9. A motion was passed to request the Civil Service Commission  certify the Civil Service Examination list so that 

Council can fill a Full Time Police Officer position that is currently vacant. 

10. The Borough Holiday Party for employees and volunteers will be December 24, 2012 at 11:30am. 

11. Borough Council representatives attended a meeting, with members from the RSCA Ramp Committee, CONNECT 

and local elected  representatives to provide updated information in order  for the coalition to send letters to 

PennDot  expressing our concerns on the negative impact on our communities. 

 

Next Borough Council Meeting: Monday, January 7, 2013 at 7:30pm Council Chambers 

 


